
Mr David Bergman
Centre for Corporate Accountability
Fourth Floor
197/199 City Road
London
EC1V 1JN

13thNovember 2007

Dear David

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE NO:
2007/050109

You asked in your E-Mail of 24 August 2007, In relation to this FOIA
request: and my response of response dated 25 July:

Q.1. You mention a letter from Jonathan Russell dated 15
April 2005. I am not aware of having received that letter and I
wonder if you could send this letter to me again.
Electronically, if possible

Q.2. We asked for copies of all information etc provided to
the "EPS Review Team." This was supposed to refer to the
HSE team that was undertaking the review. You seem,
however to have interpreted this to mean 'Greenstreet
Berman"' and,

Could you confirm that either (a) the answer you have given
also refers to the HSE Officials involved in the review, or (b)
respond to the question assuming we meant HSE officials
involved in reviewing EPS?

In respect of question 1, I forwarded a copy of Jonathan Russell's letter
of 15 April 2005, to you under cover of my E-Mail of 8thSeptember 2007.

In relation to the second part of question 2, the HSE 'team' involved in
the Enforcement Policy Statement evaluation (ie, people in the
Enforcement Policy Unit and to some extent, Enforcement StEP) was
not specifically provided with information relating to rates of investigation



and prosecution levels following deaths. So the short answer to this
follow-up question is "There was none".

Richard Church
FOI Officer
HSE Secretariat
9th Floor, North Wing
Rose Court
2 Southwark Bridge
London, SE1 9HS
Tel: 020-7717-6618
FAX: 020-7717-6616


